
UHCL PARKING AND TRAFFIC SAFETY SUBCOMMITTEE MINUTES 
Tuesday, November 30, 2021 
10 – 11 am – Zoom 
 
 
Approval of past minutes October 26, 2021.  Minutes were unanimously approved. 

 
A. OLD PROJECT: 

1. Increasing the Parking fee for Students and Staff (See Attached). 

Academic Year Price 
Before 2021-2022 $85 
2021-2022 $87 
2022-2023 $90 
2023-2024 $93 

 Need increase in revenue to maintain lots and roads. Expand parking, provide clickers for 
Lots A & B; pay student workers and drivers and maintain fleets. Parking fee has had no 
increase for three years. 

 Parking Department is hiring a Field Coordinator who will oversee the Transportation fleet 
maintenance schedule 

 Purchased new shuttle bus, will be colorfully vinyl wrapped with name (Deep Blue). 
 Revenue compared to UHS – See Slide.  
 Shuttle adding stop at Bay Area Park and Ride effective Spring 2022 semester. 
 Some students are parking in business lots results in towing (signs are up). 
 Internal approval, then for student fee increases, will need to go to UHS BOR for approval  
 Agreement is that non-student and guest access still important when visiting campus. 
 More decisions will need to be made as we go through process. Desire is to move to 

everyone being charged an access fee. 
 
The parking increase presented was approved to send forward to FSSC for consideration with 12 
yes votes. 
 
B. NEW PROJECTS: 

2. Refund for Students that pay both UHCL and UH Parking Permit (see attached) 

• UH does not consider an internship on UH campus as “visiting”, therefore our students 
have to purchase their parking permit as well. 

• Mark Denney is in support of the interim solution to refund UHCL parking permit to any 
students who purchase both UHCL and UH parking permits. UHCL will honor all UH 
permits as long as they are not using employee lots. 

• We ask for the subcommittee preliminary support before present it to the Shared 
Governance Committees 

  



 
3. BCycle (Non-Profit)– Guest Speaker 

• Brandon Woodcock, Vice President of Student Government, introduced Bryan Reed, 
Executive Director and Laura Knutson, Program Manager with BCycle. Guests shared a 
slide presentation and discussed revenue-based quote. Recommended 7 bike docs 
minimum.  

• 3-4 proposed locations for stations 
• Road and sidewalk marked for bikes 
• GPS capabilities  
• UHCL Police responsibility is to document and retrieve on case by case basis 
• Student Use information and potential usage patterns 
• Student workers would be hired for bike maintenance and fall under the Parking 

Department. 
 BCycle will train field techs. 

Brandon Woodcock, SGA Vice President, will present recommendation at next FSSC 
meeting. 

 
4. ParkMobile – Valet Parking TABLED TO JANUARY 25, 2022 

 
Next Meeting: Tuesday, January 25, 2022, 10-11am (Zoom) 
 
Meeting adjourned.  
Charise Armstrong 

 

Roster Below.  



 

 

 

 

 


